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During a Fire Safety meeting held on the 13 February 2024, it was raised that the FIPASS RoRo area was being 
utilized for vehicle parking on occasion by some individuals.  
 
This safety notice is issued to remind all FIPASS Users that the area of the RoRo which includes the emergency 
muster point and upper level are not to be used for parking. Light vehicles may access this area for loading and 
unloading purposes with the prior approval of the Duty Operations Manager.   
 
The RoRo is also utilized by the emergency services when handling causalities from ship to shore and they 
require unobstructed access 24/7 for the ambulance. Those vital minutes navigating around parked vehicles, 
might make the difference.   
 
It is appreciated that designated parking bays are limited in numbers, however all FIPASS Users are 
encouraged when these bays are full to park within the Centre Warehouse. Please take all due care and 
attention when driving in and out of the access egress point. 
 
If at all possible, co-ordinate travel with other individuals/visitors/co-workers/FIPASS Users and car share, this 
will not only help with delineating parked vehicles and operational activities, but it will also help reduce our 
environmental aspects and impacts from port related activities. Thank you.  
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